

As this is the last Council Meeting in this Municipal Year, I would like to take the opportunity of thanking all the Members of this Scrutiny Committee and the Officers that service it.

When we first met as a panel we were all individuals, but now I can honestly say that we are, and have been for many months, now working as a team.  This is due to the fact that by and large we have left our political hats outside the door at the start of the meeting and have worked through our Agendas in the spirit of true scrutiny.

The last 12 months have seen some hard and in-depth scrutiny on subjects that have been very challenging, for example, post Foot and Mouth and the ramifications of this to our community, and more recently the hard work that has been done to scrutinise the Sheepmount Project.

There is still the monitoring of the Sheepmount to be undertaken in the future by this Committee.  We can all honestly say that, together with the Portfolio holder and the Officers, after a thorough investigation we have put down an audit trail for the Project that can be monitored in the future.  Members of the Council can be assured that as far as possible with the evidence given to us that we, as a Committee, are now satisfied with the assurances that have been given.

At our last meeting on 6 May, we had an update on the implementation of Rural Policy and Rural Strategy, ‘Listening to the Rural Voice’.  One of the issues raised was the question about the Parish Charter and we were advised that it was due to be updated.  But after consultation with Cumbria Association of Local Councils it was agreed that the updating should wait until the Quality Parishes Scheme becomes clearer in order to ensure that it is in the correct format.  Work had already started on assessing how the Parish Charter has worked.

As a Committee we were supportive of the proposal to submit a budget bid for the village hall condition survey as village halls are often at the heart of a rural community.

The Democratic Engagement Best Value Review Final Report and Action Plan was presented to the Committee and the Committee felt that this was a good Report and would like to thank Doctor and Ms Taylor for all the hard work that has gone into this and that this Report will now be forwarded to the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee for confirmation that it reveals the scope of the Review.

Elizabeth Mallinson

Chairman
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